Freedom of Information Act 2000  
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
1. Ahead of the 2015 General Election, did the local authority give training to polling station staff around supporting people with a learning disability to vote? 
Polling Staff were trained both face to face and online when elements of  this were covered.
2. Ahead of the 2015 General Election:

a) was the local authority aware of Mencap's ‘Easy guides to voting and registering to vote’ (https://www.mencap.org.uk/sites/default/files/documents/Easy_guide_voting.pdf) 
There was a link in an Electoral Commission Bulletin (26 March 2015) to this document

b) if so, did the local authority distribute this to relevant local organisations/groups/services?

No we did not distribute this.
3. How many voter registration events did the local authority attend/run for people with a learning disability ahead of: 
a) the 2015 General Election and 
2 events attended.

b) the 2010 General Election? 

No events attended.
4. Ahead of the 2015 General Election, 
a) did the local authority receive a fact sheet from the Electoral Commission – produced jointly by the Electoral Commission and Mencap – entitled 'What you need to do if you want to vote on 7 May'; and 
There was a link in an Electoral Commission Bulletin (26 March 2015) to this document.
b) if so, was this distributed to polling station staff?

The document wasn’t circulated to staff, Polling Staff were trained both face to face and online when elements of  this were covered.
5. Are all of the polling stations in the local authority area accessible for people using wheelchairs? 

Yes.

6. How many complaints have you received about the accessibility of your polling stations in the local authority area, following the 2015 General Election?  

None.
7. Was the local authority made aware of any problems with people with a learning disability voting on 7th May 2015? If so, a) how many people with a learning disability were affected, and b) how many people with a learning disability were stopped from voting?
No. N/A. 
The legislation allows you to use the information supplied for your own personal use, or for journalistic purposes. If the information is a dataset (which does not relate to the environment), you may also use the information for commercial re-use under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance Manager
Information Governance

City Barrister & Head of Standards

1st Floor, 16 New Walk

Leicester

LE1 6UB

e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

Your request for internal review should be submitted to the above address within 40 (forty) working days of receipt by you of this response.  Any such request received after this time will only be considered at the Council’s absolute discretion.

You may also seek independent advice from the Information Commissioner at: 

Information Commissioner's Office 

Wycliffe House 

Water Lane 

Wilmslow SK9 5AF 

Telephone: 01625 545 700 

www.informationcommissioner.gov.uk 
Please be aware that the Information Commissioner does not normally consider requests until the internal appeals process of the Council has been exhausted.  You are therefore advised to appeal to the Information Governance Manager before contacting the Commissioner.

